
 
Zimbabwe Bible School Graduation 

 105 diplomas and certificates 
 

Botswana Bible School Graduation 
15 diplomas and certificates  

 
 This Quarter in Francistown, we 

saw 8 receive the Holy Ghost 
and 4 baptized, including a 

Trinitarian elder.  
In Superintendent Bro Molefhi’s 

church, 
  7 were filled with the Holy 

Ghost and 3 baptized. 
 In one of our new churches in 

the village of Gamodubu,8 were 
baptized and 3 received the Holy 

Ghost. 
Bro Long and Bro Makandise 

preached a Big Sunday in 
Gweru, Zimbabwe, and 

15 received the Holy Ghost and 
25 want to be baptized. 

 
  Our project this quarter: 
 We were finally able to purchase 

land for the church and Bible school 
in Francistown. It cost more than we 

expected. If 5 churches can give 
$1,000.00 apiece, that would help us 
finish the roofing. We already have 

the funds for the metal frame.  
 

We are excited about having 
AIMers Bro and Sis Sheppard with us 

in Zimbabwe and 
Bro and Sis Gray, and their three 

children, in Botswana.  
 

It was a pleasure to have in Africa, 
my son, Zacchaeus, his wife, 

Jennifer, and our precious 
grandchildren, Juliana 6 and 

Jenevieve 10. 
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